Oct.25,1983

Present: Chairman Andrew Woodsome, Jr., Robert Fay, Jean Chick

Waterboro Patent Corp: Chmn. Woodsome reported that he had received a call from Mr. Alan Zion, owner of the property abutting the Town Stump Dump on Bennett Hill Rd. Zion was inquirying about the Town's proposed purchase of additional land for an enlargement of the Stump Dump. Woodsome informed Zion that the Board would not have any idea if the purchase could be made until after the Town's Annual Town Meeting.

Constables: Ed Waterhouse and Chauncey Gerry Town Constables had been asked in to talk to the Selectmen concerning their role in the up coming Halloween Holiday. Chmn. Woodsome said the Board of Selectmen did not want the Constables to take part in any law enforcement, other than if they wanted to or was asked to help out at the Parks & Recreation Comm./ Jaycee's Halloween Party, to be held at the East Waterboro Elementary School. That is only to direct traffic, etc. Constable Gerry said that Dana Blackburn prop. of Graves General Store had asked him to help him that night, to kind of keep an eye on his store. Woodsome said not as a Town Constable.

Fire Dept: Fire Chief Ray Emmons, Jr. called Chmn. Woodsome and said that the Department would not have their budget ready for the Finance Comm. until Nov.15th. for requests for Annual Town Meeting.

<u>Warrant:</u> County Tax to be paid.Also to be paid will be the several people abutting the discontinued roads that were voted at the March,1983 Town Meeting, plus several of the social service agencies that have not been given their appropriations.

1983 Municipal Valuation Return: Signed by Selectmen present, will be sent to the State Bureau of Taxation tomorrow.

Ratio Study for 1983. Land Sales in Waterboro was reviewed and will be sent in to the State tomorrow.

Approved by:

Selectmen, Town of Waterboro